
June 21, 2022  

City Council Meeting 

Speakers & Comments 

PUBLIC FORUM 

 SPEAKERS 

Madhu Uppal 

Sudheer Holenarasipura (HSS) – Highlight HSS's selfless service 

Vasvi Pandey – HSS volunteer service 

Tanuja Sarode (HSS) – HSS volunteer service 

Nags Rajaram (HSS) – about HSS 

Balaji Ganesh – Hinduphobic comments in the City council meeting – not able to come s/w on 6/21 

@2:24 pm 

Pastor Doyle Landry (Positive Vision Ministries) – Race & The Naperville Police Department 

Michael Moenkemier 

 

I16 – Approve Intergovernmental Agreement with DuPage County Forest Preserve District for bank 

stabilization 

SUPPORT 

Marilyn L Schweitzer 

 

I17 – Approve surplus of property, Unit 332, by donation to Ukraine 

SUPPORT 

Marilyn L Schweitzer 

 

 

 

 

 



I18 – Adopt resolution for major business terms related to sale of City-owned land at IL Rt 59 & 103rd 

for affordable senior & IDD housing 

SPEAKER 

Mark Langan (Ray Graham Association) 

 

QUESTIONS ONLY 

RONALD CLEWER (Gorman & Company) – PETITIONER  

 

I19-I21 La Dimora di Douglas Resubdivision 

QUESTIONS ONLY  

Kelly and Brian Douglas (As needed as homeowner to address 19-21) 

 

 

I20 – Rezoning 416 E Chicago Ave from R2 to R1B 

SPEAKERS 

Tim Messer 

 

 

I22 – Increase cap on Outdoor Seating liquor permits from 6 to 10 

SPEAKERS 

Cathy Bouchard 

Christopher W Mason (Allegory) 

Marilyn Schweitzer 

 

QUESTIONS ONLY 

Robyn Jones (La Sorella di Francesca at 18 W. Jefferson Avenue) – PETITIONER  

 

 



I23 – Amend Municipal Code regarding Conduct of Members provisions for City Council & Board and 

Commission Members 

SPEAKERS 

Marilyn L Schweitzer 

 

J1-J5 722 Woodlawn Annexation 

 

QUESTIONS ONLY 

Caitlin Csuk (Mathieson House, LLC d/b/a M House Development) – PETITIONER 

 

 

J6-J9 722 Tuthill Annexation 

 

QUESTIONS ONLY 

Kathleen C. West (Kevin and Catherine Madden) – PETITIONER 

 

 

L1 – Overnight Parking Program 

 

SUPPORT 

Jeff Allen (Vintage Club) 

Kimberly Scott (Vintage Club Association) 

Jonathan Spenner (Vintage Club of Naperville) 

Mitchell Drozd (Vintage Club Condo Association) 

 

 

 

 

 



O1 - City’s landmarking procedures 

SPEAKERS 

Kaylin Risvold (Naperville Chamber of Commerce) 

Christine Jeffries (Naperville Development Partnership) 

Becky Simon (Naperville Preservation) 

Tim Messer 

Jane Burke (Naperville Preservation, Inc.) 

Marilyn L Schweitzer 

Scott M. Day 

 

COMMENT ONLY 

Brian Rohr – Naperville continues to be recognized as “ a best place to live”. An element of this 

notoriety is the attractiveness and feel of the community. Awards to ,funding support for and Council 

attention / focus on supporting historic preservation will go a long way In maintaining our community 

desirability and reputation. 

Philip Buchanan (Naperville Preservation) – Hello Mayor Chirico, Council Members, Mr. Krieger, staff 

and residents I rise tonight for a couple of quick comments… Agenda I. 22-0647 City Landmark 

procedures Sadly, Naperville is not a leader in this area. We are leaders in so many other areas. Public 

Schools, the Park District and city government. But not here. We need to do better. Let’s support more 

landmarks and preservation efforts and become leaders in this important area. To close I’d like to thank 

Councilman Dr. White for his leadership in this past weekend Juneteenth celebration. Supported by the 

Park district, our local representatives, US Congressman Foster and Congresswoman Underwood, 

Edwards Hospital and North Central College. Naperville DEI Manager Dr. Williams spoke. Council 

members Holzhauer and Sullivan were there. A beautiful day for this family event to commemorate an 

important day our country’s history. 

Anne V Swanson - I have lived in the Historic District since before it was a Historic District. When I 

moved here, Naperville was proud of its history and historic buildings. The first visit from my next door 

neighbor was to explain the petition to make the Historic District. That pride in our history has eroded 

over the years and I feel we are lesser for it. I would like to see that pride in our history return with 

support for the Historic District, not derision, and incentives to restore our historic homes, not destroy 

them. 

 

SUPPORT 

Mary Fraley (Naperville Preservation, Inc.) 


